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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE approving and adopting the collective bargaining agreement negotiated by and between King County and Graphic Communications International Union, Local 767M (Print Shop) representing employees in the department of executive services; and establishing the effective date of said agreement.
SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance would approve a new three-year collective bargaining agreement (CBA) with the Graphic Communications International Union, Local 767M (Print Shop) running from January 1, 2008 through December 31, 2010. The bargaining unit has five employees.
The Bargaining Unit at a Glance 

As noted in the transmittal letter: “These employees provide in-house reproduction services to all King County agencies and departments.  Among these services are full color process and multi-color printing, letterhead and envelopes, business cards, newsletters, books, high-speed network copying and bindery.”  
There are four job classifications in the bargaining unit:  Printing Equipment Technician, Printing Equipment Technician - Large Equipment, Copy Center Technician, Bindery Technician and Assistant Bindery Technician.
The previous agreement expired on December 31, 2007 and tentative agreement was reached in June of this year.
Consistency with Labor Policies 

The proposed CBA appears consistent with adopted labor policies except for the timely conclusion of bargaining.

Performance Evaluations 
Bargaining unit employees receive regular performance feedback but do not receive annual written performance evaluations.  
Binding Arbitration
The unit is not eligible.

New CBA Provisions 

There are no new provisions in the proposed agreement other than a COLA wage increase.
Ongoing Contract Provisions 

Notable ongoing provisions are listed below.

Cost of Living Adjustments (COLA) – For 2008, 2009 and 2010, the contract provides for the standard COLA of 90 percent of the CPI-W, September to September.  There is a floor of two percent as a minimum increase and a ceiling of six percent maximum wage increase.
Fiscal Note – The cost to implement the CBA for 2008 is estimated at $8,711.  Costs for 2009 and 2010 are estimated at approximately $18,287 and $10,702 respectively.  
	EXPENDITURES FROM:
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ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2008-0459
2. Fiscal Note

3. Transmittal letter, received August 14, 2008
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1.  Jim Johnson, Labor Negotiator, Labor Relations, Department of Executive Services
2.  Brian Earls, Union Representative, GCIA, Local 767M 
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